
 
 

NZICC fire 
 
Auckland, 23 October 2019:  On 22 October 2019 a significant fire started at the Fletcher 
Building Limited (“Fletcher Building”) construction site of the New Zealand International 
Convention Centre. 
 
All Fletcher Construction Company staff and subcontractors on the site were evacuated 
safely. 
 
Once the fire has been extinguished and it is deemed safe to re-enter the site, 
investigations can commence to determine the cause of the fire and assess the extent 
of the damage. The Company will commence an investigation and will assist with all 
other investigations to be conducted. 
 
Once the extent of the damage is known the Company will be able to determine the 
impact on the project delivery timeline, in consultation with SkyCity. It is expected there 
will be a material delay.  
 
Fletcher Building confirms that Contract Works and Third Party Liability insurances are 
in place on the project.  
 
Fletcher Building thanks the fire and emergency services teams for their hard work in 
challenging conditions to ensure the safety of all. 
 
#Ends 
 
For further information please contact: 
 

MEDIA 
Leela Gantman 
Head of Communications 
+64 27 541 6338 
leela.gantman@fbu.com 

INVESTORS AND ANALYSTS 
Aleida White 
Head of Investor Relations 
+64 21 155 8837 
Aleida.white@fbu.com 
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